National SDC Conference Call Notes
January 6, 2003

Attendees:

Steering Committee for 2003-04

John Blodgett MO
Sue Ebetsch IL
David Joye, NJ (Secretary)
Richard Rathge ND (Vice-Chair)

Carol Rogers IN
Dan Veroff, WI

Annette Watters AL

Census Information Center (CIC)

Susan Beal LA
Census Bureau (CLO)

Frank Ambrose

Renee Jefferson-Copeland

Barbara LaFleur

General

Richard led the January 6th conference call as Linda was away.  Renee asked that we share conference call notes with the speakers before releasing to the list serve.  A week’s leeway would suffice.  The new annual report form is done.  Renee will have it out the week of January 12, 2004.  Carol asked what happened with the results from the Census 2000 focus group that the steering committee and Jeff Wallace participated in at the 2003 national meeting.  Renee will check into this.
Carol is looking for 2003 conference call notes to update the SDC clearinghouse site.

Frank Ambrose said the PUMS DVD’s will be coming out to SDC’s the week of January 12, 2004.

February Steering Committee Meeting

Decennial division does not want a corrected Census 2000 count file to be a topic.  It is off the table.  Renee said she can set up a conference call with Decennial staff if we want to pursue.  LED session with Julia Lane is confirmed.  CQR staff is willing to come out.  Steering committee would like to add EEO tabulation to the meeting.
Susan Beal, CIC representative –won’t be able to be there in February.  She is trying to get another CIC to cover.  It could be difficult because CIC’s meet the following week.

SDC steering committee asked for a couple of hours of just steering committee time to be on the agenda for the February steering committee meeting.  To discuss SDC by-laws, tree states, Annette getting up to speed.  Renee and Frank will work on that.

March Regional Meeting

Send proposed topics to Renee by 1/19/04.  Getting speakers is a little more complicated than it used to be.  Need division approval first.  2 day conference.  Monday and Tuesday. The meeting is to be held in Boston, MA on March 29-30, 2004.
BLS and ACS –good topic for March regional meeting.

National Meeting

9/20 to 9/23 dates are the dates for the National Meeting.  Census so far has made arrangements to pay for lodging for one person from each state.  They don’t know if they will be able to do more than that.

Tom Palumbo, HHES, Census Bureau
Tom Palumbo joined the call for a discussion of census labor force numbers.  The steering committee was interested in what Tom could tell us about the problem with census labor force numbers.  The problem: Areas with high concentrations of group quarters population (especially college dormitories) had dramatically overstated unemployment rates.  The steering committee concerns were:
· BLS uses Census results in small area unemployment estimates.

· How will BLS use or adjust for the erroneous data?

· How is Census helping? 
· Is there a method to correct the estimates?

· Why the change, particularly with regard to the impact on GQ (college) populations? Why is it taking so long to come up with explanations?

· What is being done to prevent this in future surveys, including the ACS?

Tom said that the Census Bureau has released household only (without GQ’s) labor force status data for places in the US for states to use to disaggregate current labor force estimates at the labor market area level to component municipal level estimates.  Tom anticipates adding township level data for the 12 states that define townships by the week of January 19, 2004.  BLS has asked for the data so Census will provide.  BLS has also asked for the same file at the census tract level for use in delineating Areas of Substantial Unemployment (ASU) in which funds are allocated to states and areas for employment assistance activities.  Tom will look into this.
Why it happened?  Tom can only speculate at this point.  He won’t know until he can see the images from the actual forms.  The images won’t be accessible until 2006.  He believes it was a strange pattern of responses.  Imputed employment status for too many out of the labor force.  They got lost in the shuffle.

ACS national content test in 2 years will test the questions.  Other cognitive research is also being done.
Tom said that he would share his notes that he prepared for the conference call with us.

Scott Boggess, Pop Division, Census Bureau

The steering committee had concerns related to usability and accuracy of American Community Survey (ACS) data.  In particular, how does ACS educational attainment data compare to the Current Population Survey (CPS).  Which should we use?
Scott said the educational attainment question is essentially the same on both the CPS and ACS questionnaires.  Results are not statistically different at the national level.  ACS has a much larger sample size than the CPS so use ACS when you can.  Remember though that ACS currently doesn’t have Group Quarters included.  They will add those in 2005.  Also keep in mind that ACS is not measuring one single point in time.  It’s a moving average.

Next conference call is February 3rd.

